Dear Families,

Happy New Year! We've been back for a couple of weeks, and there is so much information I need to tell you. I am "texting" you this letter, I will mail it, and I will also attempt to give it to you in person...hopefully one of these communications will catch your eye!

Check in/Check out procedure:

Please do not send your child to check themselves in. In an effort to keep our children safe we require a parent or older family member to: **Check them in**, receive a **tag**, **check them out**. When you pick up your child, please **leave the tag** on the table inside the classroom and **check them out on the tablet** hanging by the door.

Food:

Please do not send food with your child unless you are sending enough food for all of the children. If your child needs to eat before Sunday morning or Wednesday night, please sit with them in the atrium, on the tile floor, until they have finished eating.

Drinks: Water only in the children's area.

Upcoming events that are on the calendar:

Feb 12- Souper Bowl of Caring. Children will be decorating and bringing home bags to be filled with needed food items for Mission Oak Cliff. On the 12th please stay for a soup lunch after church. There will be handmade bowls for sale as well a homemade desserts.

Feb 19-Mardi Gras Parade! Fun for the whole family

March 13-17-Spring Break. No Wednesday night activities

April 5-Easter Egg Palooza 6:00 – 7:00 p.m. Lots of fun activities for children. We will be collecting filled eggs soon!

Apirl 2 & 9-Palm Sunday and Easter Sunday

May 19-Musical Dress Rehearsal 5:30 - 9:00 p.m. - Pizza dinner will be served

May 24—Spring Musical 6:00 p.m. Last night of Wednesday night activities.

June 19-22-Camp, for children who have completed 3rd-5th grade.

VBS-TBD-working on this, more info coming soon.